# The Northeast Ohio Recorder

Oct / Nov / Dec 2021 http://www.area54.org Volume XXVII, Issue 4

## **A Word From Our Delegate**

Greetings Area 54,

I hope you have had a safe summer. This report comes from the person who is at the bottom of the "Triangle." This should keep me humble.

The Ohio State Convention, theme Our Great Responsibility, was August 20-22, 2021, and I enjoyed the virtual experience. It kept the usual Ohio State Convention format. Area 55, Northwest Ohio hosted this event. As your Northeast Ohio Delegate, I was asked to chair the Friday night meeting. Our speaker was Jeff Y., Area 54 Past Delegate. I have known leff throughout the last 20 years. I am grateful for his knowledge of the Traditions, the Concepts, and Third Legacy procedures. He has been a service sponsor to many of us here in Northeast Ohio. Jeff gave an inspiring talk. Thank you, Jeff.

Saturday included two service panels. Thanks to Bill R, our Area Corrections Chair. He shared his experience and knowledge of what his service job is and how he approaches it. Mae R, our Area Finance Chair and Mark P., Area Treasurer shared the limelight with how Area 54 handles our Finance responsibilities. The speaker Saturday morning was from Southwest Ohio, Andrea H, Alternate Delegate. The Saturday evening speaker was Cathi C. our East Central Regional Trustee. It was nice to hear their stories and paths to sobriety. Saturday evening also included a NOCYPAA skit and a trivia game and not to be missed the Ice Cream Social (virtually). Sunday Morning included a great presentation on How to Handle Archives Material by the Ohio State Archivist, Tina C. I learned a lot from this presentation. Thanks Tina. The last speaker was a past delegate from Central and Southeast Ohio, Madeline H. I had met Madeline a few years ago and was glad to hear her road to recovery and her service experiences.

August 7th, I attended the Penn Ohio Family Fun Day as a committee member, and I invite others to join our committee for 2022. Many families and friends enjoyed a

## Inside this Issue: good day of fellowship and the

Area Reports and Articles .............. 3 | Park 

in sobriety.

Several emails have been received about changes to the Grapevine Preamble. There are many statements being made about this advisory action of the 71st Conference. I want to give you the facts. The Grapevine is a separate entity. An editor of the Grapevine wrote the first



version of the Preamble (not Bill Wilson) and it has been revised over the years by other Grapevine editors.

The floor actions offered recommendations with wordings suggesting gender-neutral language:

#### From the Final Report "FLOOR ACTIONS"

It was recommended that:

**1** The A.A. Preamble be changed from: Alcoholics Anonymous is a fellowship of men and women who share their experience, strength and hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from alcoholism. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. There are no dues or fees for A.A. membership; we are self-supporting through our own contributions. A.A. is not allied with any sect, denomination, politics, organization, or institution; does not wish to engage in any controversy; neither endorses nor opposes any causes. Our primary purpose is to stay sober and help other alcoholics to achieve sobriety.

To:

In Alcoholics Anonymous we share our experience, strength and hope with each other that we may solve our common problem and help others to recover from alcoholism. The only requirement for membership is a desire to stop drinking. There are no dues or fees for A.A. membership; we are self-supporting through our own contributions. A.A. is not allied with any sect, denomination, politics, organization or institution; does not wish to

(Continued on page 3)

### FROM THE EDITOR

## "So, Now What?"

We thought we were approaching the end of COVID – 19 pandemic mode. We were happy: live meetings, summer picnics, family get-togethers, service opportunities, etc., etc. So, what happened? Delta Variant! What's that? As a relative of a close friend of mine would say "Now what?" They told me when I came to the so-called "rooms," "this too shall pass." But the "virus" did not pass; it regrouped and came charging back - sort of like alcoholism in relapse mode. Some say the disease of alcoholism is out in the parking lot "doing push-ups." Not true! The disease of alcoholism is in my own head "doing push-ups." The disease of COVID-19 is in the parking lot "doing push-ups, lurking around waiting for the next unsuspecting, unvaccinated, unmasked victim.

People say a lot of things that are not true - about alcoholism and about life. But when I came to General Service you folks told me that part of the job was to disseminate accurate information. In this so-called information age news travels fast, regardless of its accuracy. I guess that makes General Service even more important. Before I made it to General Service you taught me to practice these principles in all my affairs. At the foundation of the principles of Alcoholics Anonymous is honesty. So if I am to practice AA principles in all my affairs, I must practice honesty in all my affairs. Let us be honest! COVID-19 is probably here to stay, just like diabetes in my life, just like measles, like chickenpox, like mumps, like polio, and even like influenza, and like the so-called "common cold" which is actually a non-lethal coronavirus.

Some of the deadly diseases of my childhood have been virtually eradicated. (Maybe some of you are old enough to remember the Salk vaccine - a shot in the arm, and then the Sabin vaccine - given in the sugar cube). And any of us who have raised children in the past 50 years or so know about "baby shots."

When I got sober, I had to learn to live with the knowledge that I am an alcoholic "for life." I had to change my way of living and my way of thinking. If I did not adapt to those changes, I would not live. It was a matter of acceptance. It was not easy; I didn't want to be different. Thus, it should not have been surprising that my drinking career was characterized by "countless vain attempts" to prove I could drink like other people.

Having gone through that experience, we of Alcoholics Anonymous ought to be better positioned than others to deal with COVID-19 and/or its variants, one would think. Oh, but I almost forgot! Those who would "think" that way are probably not alcoholics. Afterall, we have been known to have "thinking problems."

So, again I ask the question, "Now what?" I have a suggestion that is not likely to be new to those reading this newsletter:

If you have decided you want what we have, and are willing to go to any length to get it - then you are ready to take certain steps. At some of these we balked, we thought we could find an easier, softer way. But we could not. ...

You should recognize this as what I call the Prelude to the Twelve Steps of Alcoholics Anonymous (a.k.a. "How it Works").

So, now what? Back to basics; that's what. The alternative could be death.

Submit your servicerelated contributions, comments and questions, or ideas and complaints to:

newsletter@area54.org



## **AREA REPORTS AND ARTICLES**

#### DELEGATE'S REPORT CONTINUED

(Continued from page 1)

engage in any controversy; neither endorses nor opposes any causes. Our primary purpose is to stay sober and help other alcoholics to achieve sobriety.

- 2 The first sentence of the A.A. Preamble be revised with gender-neutral language by replacing the words "men and women" with the word "people" to read: "Alcoholics Anonymous is a fellowship of people who share their experience, strength and hope with each other that they may solve their common problem and help others to recover from alcoholism."
- **4** The Preamble revision replacing the words "men and women" with the word "people" be presented to the General Service Board for approval as the new revised A.A. Preamble."

As you can read from the above three floor actions that there were varied opinions of how it should be changed. The Grapevine was under no obligation to accept any of the above recommendations. They were free to ignore these recommendations. The Grapevine is its own entity and has editorial freedom.

The Final Report is available in digital format (pdf). I had hoped to put it on the website. There is a concern about anonymity. If we can solve that problem, I will put it on the website. It is a pdf file with 7128 kb and if you can handle this size file, I will forward to you via email upon request. The Final Report has gone to the publishing house and the print version should be available this fall.

The East Central Regional Forum will be held Virtually November 19 – 21, 2021. Northeast Ohio is one of 14 Areas in the East Central Region. We are participants in this forum. I received an email from the General Service Conference Coordinator asking the **current Area Delegates to select topics and participate as presenters and/or workshop moderators.** There are service opportunities for delegate presentations (scheduled for Friday evening and Saturday morning), as well as openings for moderators of workshops (scheduled for Saturday evening). We received a list of topics.

The letter stated that presentations and workshops are an opportunity for topics of interest to your area and your region to be discussed at this Forum.

**Action is required.** For a Delegate Presentation: Choose a topic from the list of suggestions, submit the topic to GSO ASAP (before October 18th). If selected, submit Presentation by November 1st.

I would like Area 54 to investigate this opportunity. The panel and past delegates have received the list of topics. Let us talk about this at our next assembly. (If you want a copy of this list, email me at delegate@area54.org.)

We are planning 2022 Calendar of Events. The Mini-Conference will be held in person in March 25 – 27, 2022 at the Radisson Cleveland Airport, North Olmsted. Please plan to attend. This is your opportunity to voice your opinion on the agenda items.

The quarterly report was received from GSO and included progress reports on the revisions and rewrites of the pamphlets "AA for the Native North American", "AA for the Black and African American", "Young People in AA", and a progress on the development of a pamphlet based on the AA's Three Legacies plus many of the items from the 71st Conference. There was a lengthy report on the scope and development of a plain and simple language Big Book and the research of the workbook development.

There was a change by Grapevine in fulfillment centers and that is why some groups' August Grapevines were late.

#### To the numbers...

Gross literature sales were slightly higher than expected for the first six months of 2021. Contributions were also slightly higher than expected. [Keep up the good work.] The Trustee's Finance and Budgetary Committee expressed gratitude to the Fellowship for the continuing Seventh tradition support. The committee recommended the General Service Board approve an immediate transfer of \$250,000 to the Reserve Fund. The current balance of the Reserve Fund covers 8.41 months of expenses based on the original expense budget for 2021.

**Unfortunately**, Area 54 is not receiving the contributions we expected to receive. We are tightening our belts on expenses, but I am asking each of you to see if your group can send in a contribution to Area 54. Every dollar is appreciated. This mailing is our biggest expense, and we want to make sure we continue with our mailings. If you can go green and receive this via email, let us know.

Many groups need GSRs and if your group does not have a GSRs please volunteer. We will introduce you at the next Assembly. Just come to the Assembly in person or online. [Any member of AA is welcome to attend the Assemblies, etc.] Thanks for all you for your service work.

Yours in service,

Susan R. - Delegate Area 54 - Panel 71

(Continued on page 4)

## AREA REPORTS AND ARTICLES, CONT.

#### **ALTERNATE DELEGATE'S REPORT**

Dear Area 54 Members,

It has been a great summer. My home group, The Austinburg Grateful Heart Group, opened in June and we have been meeting in the park next to our meeting location. We previously had a speaker meeting but with an average of 4-7 attendees we have changed our format to a discussion. We have 4 homegroup members and have been rotating the chair position. I hope your group has been experiencing much joy and fellowship.

We had a great time at the Area Open House Picnic held in Middlefield in June. It would be a great time for your district to plan on bidding to host Unity Day, the Area 54 Open House Picnic or Gratitude Sunday next year. We will be accepting bids in January at our first assembly.

Area 54 has been holding hybrid assemblies and workshops. They are attended by around 25-30 in person and 15-20 on zoom. We would love to see more representation of groups and districts in Brunswick and on zoom. They are held on the third Sunday, and we have two assemblies coming up - September 19th and October 17th. They will be the last two assemblies of the year and we would love to see you there.

Any GSR, DCM, or interested member can attend; the location and log in information can be found on our new and improved website that was just launched. The website committee worked extremely hard on this makeover.

We are also planning on holding a live mini-conference next year. Planning meetings will be held on January 23rd and February 27th at the Radisson Hotel in North Olmstead. We will need a district to bid on the hospitality room and an ice cream social. Service opportunities will abound.

Yours in service.

Tim H. - Alternate Delegate Area 54 - Panel 71

#### TREASURER'S REPORT

It is interesting to me to have this responsibility. When I first stumbled into the rooms we had a number of group treasurers – each of whom would last a month or two and take off with the treasury. At my morning meeting a fellow Alcoholics reminded me of a 12 step call years ago to recover our treasury from a missing treasurer. We did recover the treasury but unfortunately, we lost the

treasurer.

So, I guess this makes sense in my service journey.

As area treasurer for 54, I have the opportunity to serve by directing the funds for our area, from our groups and individual contributors. At our Area Assembly's and events, we usually cover our rent expenses with members who attend the events by passing the basket. This basket on the Area level shows me that AA can pay for itself. I usually have to write a check for \$20 or so to make up the rent difference. The bulk of our contributions come from the groups of Area 54. Every week I go to the PO box in downtown Cleveland and pick up checks and area mail.

AA needs to pay for itself with the funds it generates from the fellowship. During covid we get by on a little less, about 30% less. By cutting back and tightening our belt we are ok. We support our delegate, area officers and committee chairs travel and expenses. We host with seed money and reimbursements to the individuals to attend the national archives and corrections workshops. We have a DCM and GSR school as well as a Gratitude Sunday, Open House picnic and Unity Day events.

As an area, we have saved for over four years to redesign our website, and we are in the final revision stages of this project.

When we do have a year where we exceed our income over our expenses, we historically contribute to GSO.

I learn more about myself as I try to use QuickBooks to keep track of our expenses and budget. I have to thank our former delegates, our current delegate and past treasurer for assisting me in this task. I feel fortunate to be given this opportunity to serve our fellowship.

Thank you,

Mark P. - Treasurer Area 54 - Panel 71

#### 

Grapevine Daily Quote August 19, 2021

"Although I have a lot of 'yets' out there; I have true friends who love me. All I need to do is call them and go to meetings and work my program, and for today the 'yets' won't come."

When I read this quote the other day it really made sense. When I got sober, I never quite understood when members told me to implement everything I learn in the fellowship into my personal life as well. I finally began to understand it a little, but not completely nor do I do it all the time, or correctly. But what I do get from this is if I work my program - not nanyone else's - the yet's will stay yet's. Everything I am today is because of our

(Continued on page 5)

## AREA REPORTS AND ARTICLES, CONT.

(Continued from page 4)

fellowship. I truly do believe that my higher power has a plan for me.

As long as we work our program the best we can and if we are to have certain opportunities rewards etc. God will put them in our path to accomplish said opportunities and get those rewards. So, for me I do the best I can to not focus on things I can't do and to concentrate on things I can do, and I do it the best I can. I have a true gratitude for our program and to my higher power for saving my life. I will be forever grateful for the opportunities and rewards I've gotten and the ones yet to come. I will remain teachable, open minded and willing.

Love and Service.

Tina C. - Mailing Secretary Area 54 - Panel 71

#### **RECORDING SECRETARY'S REPORT**

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

"God Bless them, Change Me. "

This mantra has helped me get to my Higher Power in the pause quicker than I used to. Thank God for people being of service and sharing their message with others. As I have continued to use this mantra in my life, it helps me to shift from judgment and separation to empathy and service. When that emotion shoots through me because of fear, someone said something that disturbed me or things don't go my way, I pause and say those words "God bless them, change me!" It helps every time. It puts a pause in the emotionally driven lightning bolts shooting through my body and lets HP get grace, tolerance and love in there to block it. We can do a quick inventory and turn to service. I am a bit of a late bloomer when it comes to General Service. I am 34 years sober and just really diving in to GSO.

I was at a meeting and one of my friends reminded me that it is a responsibility to show up for Alcoholics Anonymous and carry the message. When we are able to open up and let God in, we are able to get over ourselves and remember our primary purpose which is to stay sober and help other alcoholics to achieve sobriety.

"God bless them, Change me."

#### **DCM REPORT**

I have been to multiple meetings. Informing members that it is suggested to:

- fill service positions
- to make donations to area, district, intergroup & GSO

- to report meeting updates to designated office(s)
- to get involved in district meetings

Also informing of what are traditions suggest. Making myself available for future meetings if needed. Helped a group get new meeting up and running.

I put a challenge to members to get out of their comfort zone and find a new meet to visit. To meet new people and carry the message to others.

Thank you and GOD Bless

Joe D. - D.C.M. Area 54 - District 39

#### **ANNOUNCEMENT FROM THE ARCHIVES COMMITTEE**

The 2021 National Alcoholics Anonymous Archives Workshop in San Antonio, Texas has been cancelled due to Covid-19. By cancelling instead of going virtual, they will be able to bid for the Workshop in San Antonio again. Thanks to all those who wrote letters to the NAAAW Board voicing your concerns. The committee listened and took action. I look forward to seeing you at the 2022 NAAAW in Little Rock, Arkansas. Please pass this message on to others.

They are offering a choice of refunding the registration fee or having the NAAAW Board hold it for the next NAAAW. I spoke with Tom this morning and he may bring it up at the next ACM. I'll wait until I hear a decision before taking action. I'll cancel the flight and hotel today. Hopefully Delta Airlines will refund the fare.

Love in Service.

Nancy Karvonen NAAAW Alternate Archivist Area 07



## AREA REPORTS AND ARTICLES, CONT.

#### MESSAGE FROM AN "ELDER STATESPERSON"

#### 12 and 12 and 12

In the Fellowship we are all generally acquainted with the 12 Steps of Alcoholics Anonymous as they are a necessity to recovery. We come to realize that sobriety is more than just putting the cork in the bottle. The 12 steps provide us with a Spiritual Awakening which the "Spiritual Experience" section of the Appendices of our book Alcoholics Anonymous states," brings about a personality change sufficient to bring about recovery from alcoholism". The 12 steps are almost always read at meetings and are talked about in lead and discussion meetings. The 12 Steps are frequently a topic of discussion before and after meetings.

We are less acquainted with the 12 Traditions though they are principles paramount to our unity. In the forward of the 12 Steps and 12 Traditions it states "A.A.'s Twelve Traditions apply to the life of the Fellowship itself. They outline the means by which A.A. maintains its unity and relates itself to the world about it, the way it lives and grows". The 12 Traditions are about Unity, Self-Support and Anonymity. In addition the practical application of these Principles should bring about a certain amount of humility. The Twelve Traditions are usually read at meetings. They are sometimes the topic of discussion at meetings and sometimes mentioned in leads. For some reason less emphasis is placed on the 12 Traditions as compared to the 12 Steps. Perhaps it is because they are not very prominent in the first 164 pages of our Big Book. The 12 and 12 states "We are sure that humility, expressed by anonymity, is the greatest safeguard that Alcoholics Anonymous can ever have."

We are hardly acquainted with the 12 Concepts of World Service which are the principles which Bill states "will prove to be a reliable working guide in the years that lie ahead". The Twelve Concepts guide us in regards to General Service, which involves all of A.A. The A.A. Groups, Group G.S.R.s, Districts, D.C.M.s, Area Assemblies, Delegates, Panel and Committee members, the General Service Conference, the General Service Board, Conference and Trustee Committees and the A.A. World Services and Grapevine Boards all use the 12 Concepts. These principles are essential to our whole organization. They are our life blood yet the 12 Concepts are rarely read at meetings. They are rarely the topic for discussion or talked about in Leads.

Amazingly the first concept states: Final responsibility and ultimate authority for A.A. World Services should always reside in the collective conscience of our whole fellowship... A.A. belongs to the members of Alcoholics Anonymous. We have been given the structure and principles to guide us in this endeavor. Sadly few of our Groups and members are involved in the structure of Alcoholics Anonymous. There is no voice for the Group without involvement. Involvement begins with a Group Service Representative (G.S.R.).

Calvin L. - Past Delegate (For Life) Area 54 - Panel 65 (Policy and Admissions & Archives)



## **UPCOMING DATES FOR THE AREA AND BEYOND**

# NOTE THE DATE

September 19 – Hybrid Area Assembly Gv Lit

October 17 – Hybrid Area Assembly Gv Lit

November 14 – Hybrid Gratitude Sunday Gv Lit

## OUTSIDE OUR AREA

**November 6th** – Ohio State Convention Planning Meeting Virtual or Columbus, OH

**November 19-21** – Virtual East Central Regional Forum

Gv = Grapevine sale days Lit = Literature sale days

EXCEPT AS NOTED, Area Assemblies & Workshops begin at 2:00 pm and are held at The 12 Step Recovery Club, 1480 Pearl Rd. (in Brunswick Plaza), Brunswick, OH 44212. The club is on US Route 42, about 1/4 mile south of State Route 303.

Phone: (330) 273-7216

### Northeast Ohio General Service Area 54

September 19, 2021 and October 17, 2021

#### Hybrid Assembly Meeting at 2pm

Physical Location: 12 Step Recovery Club, 1480 Pearl Road (in Brunswick Plaza) Brunswick, OH 44212 The club is on U.S. Route 42, 1/4 mile south of State Route 303.

## JOIN US IN PERSON

#### VIRTUALLY at 2 pm at the Area 54 (Northeast Ohjo) Assembly

Area 54 NE Ohio General Service is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting,

Topic: Area 54 July Assembly

Time: 02:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada)

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8089617570? pwd=OUNqVGZMbINFbm9GQ3ZVSVZYMVptQT09

Meeting |D: 808 961 7570

Passcode: Area54

One tap mobile

- +13017158592,,8089617570#,,,,\*688429# US (Washington DC)
- +13126266799,,8089617570#,,,,\*688429# US (Chicago)

Dial by your location

- +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC)
- +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago)
- +1 929 205 6099 US (New York)
- +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma)
- +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston)
- +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose)

Meeting ID: 808 961 7570

Passcode: 688429

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/kesjTXbKEX

#### RECOVERY, UNITY AND SERVICE

These are the Three Legacies of our A.A. experience. Our leaders are but trusted servants, they do not govern. God, expressed through our group conscience, is our sole authority. World Service is the heart of our Third Legacy. Our meetings are informative and educational. They are held so that the Committee Members, GSRs and all interested members may be better equipped to carry the message of World Service back to their home groups and individual members, thus giving a better understanding to our purpose, our hopes, and our work.

#### **Confidential Contact List**

## Your Trusted Servants Committee 69

P.O. Box 8, 50 N. Maple Street
Orwell, OH 44076
(216) 407-6049
delegate@area54.org

Tim H., Alt. Delegate
1944 Jefferson Eagleville Road
Jefferson OH 44047
(440) 415-2960
altdelegate@area54.org

Jim S., Area Chair 104 Sexton Struthers, OH 44471 (330) 261-6256 chair@area54.org

Mark P., Treasurer
629 Wellesley Circle
Avon Lake OH 44012
(216) 406-1169
treasurer@area54.org

Katie S., Recording Secretary
7212 Saybrook Drive
Hudson, OH 44236
(216) 857-1540
recordingsecretary@area54.org

Tina C., Mailing Secretary 29 S. Maryland Avenue Youngstown, OH 44509 (330) 531-2083 mailingsecretary@area54.org

▶ Visit us at http://www.area54.org

Committee Chairpersons 2019-2020		
Accessibilities	Vincent W.	(303) 472-9318
	P.O. Box 4633	accessibilities@area54.org
	Akron, OH 44310	
Archives	Bob M.	(216) 970-2333
	1367 Grantleigh Road	archives@area54.org
	South Euclid, OH 44121	
Archivist	J. Steve K.	(330) 406-6603
	5657 Mahoning Ave.	archivist@area54.org
	Youngstown, OH 44515	
Cooperation with the Professional Community	Bev F.	(216 624-9610
	1336 Hird Ave. #1	cpc@area54.org
	Lakewood, OH 44107	
Correctional Facilities	Bill R.	(440) 667-1112
	5473 Ireland Road	cf@area54.org
	Montville, OH 44064	
Finance	Mae R.	(216) 926-1238
	1259 Ansel Rd.	finance@area54.org
	Cleveland, OH 44108	
Floor Management	Sam P.	(216) 767-9588
	25597 Broadway Ave.	floormgmt@area54.org.
	Oakwood Village, OH 44146	moornight(@drodor.org.
Grapevine	Casey M.	(502) 640-1448
	4631 Deer Creek Court, Apt. 3	gvchair@area54.org
	Austintown,OH 44515	3
Group Services	Shyrl B.	(216) 702-0572
	20651 Trebec Blvd.	groupservices@area54.org
	Euclid, OH 44119	<u>5.00000.11000000.000110.5</u>
Hispanic Community Liaison	Wellington R.	(216) 287-6009
	209 East 216th Street	hispanicliaison@area54.org
	Euclid, OH 44113	
Literature	Dusty S.	(330) 620-9642
	4414 Point Comfort Drive	literature@area54.org
	Akron, OH 44319	
NE OH Recorder Newsletter	James T.	(216) 322-7005
	19104 Maple Hts. Blvd.	newsletter@area54.org
	Maple Hts., OH 44137	
	Brian C.	(303) 690-7625
OYPAA Liaison	1259 Roslyn Ave.	YPLiaison@area54.org
	Akron. OH 44320	
Public Information	Calvin L.	(216) 334-4594
	3571 Riedham Road	pi@area54.org
	Shaker Heights, OH 44120	
Registrar	Ola P.	(216) 408-0289
	4480 Granada Blvd. #22	registrar@area54.org
	Warrensville Hts., OH 44128	
Treatment Facilities	Karen S.	(216) 659-1528
	13404 Lambert St.	tf@area54.org
	Cleveland, OH 44112	-15/201200
Website	Dan M.	(440) 853-6768
	PO Box 264	info@area54.org
	Middlefield, OH 44062	inologai 6a04.01g
	middlollold, OTT +7002	1